
THIS WEEK:  
SCHOOL GAMES DAY, 

FLOATING AND SINKING, 

THE LONDON 

UNDERGROUND, 

MARLOW PARK, 

P.E.NEWS, MAPLECLASS 

NEWS, DATES FOR YOUR 

DIARY, AND MUCH 

MORE! é 

The Riverside 

Reporter 
ISSUE 73: 29 th June 2018  
www.riversideprimaryschool.org.uk 

@RiversideMhead 
THIS TERMõS SCHOOL VALUES ARE TO SPOT OUR CHILDREN WHO ARE: 

 

 

 

 

SPORTS GAMES DAY WAS A PLEASURE TO BE PART OF ON THURSDAY J 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASPIRATIONAL & SUCCESSFUL 
 



From the Headõs Chair 
 

THANKYOU to everyone who helped to make our KS1&2 School Games Day such a great 

success. The morning saw the children warming up with a whole school dance before 

visiting 8 different sporting zones on the school field. The Egg and Spoon, javelin, sack 

race, hurdles, discus and 

balancing challenges 

were tricky to master, but 

the children were very 

successful. At lunchtime, 

children and families 

enjoyed a picnic lunch in 

the sunshine on the field. 

The gazebos were very 

helpful in the brilliant 

sunshine and the 

community feel ð 

everyone sitting and eating together, was a real pleasure. Thank you to all of the families 

who shared their delicious home-made cooking tooéit was yummy! A big thank you also 

to Mr Dan Brown who kindly donated his pop up gazebo to the school. J  

 

The afternoon brought the sprint races and the children thoroughly enjoyed the 

challenge of the dash to the line. We had lots of toddlers, mums, dads and teachers who 

joined in the fun enthusiastically for their races, and I wonõt mention my race with the 

parent on the mobility scooter (she DEFINITELY ran me over!!) J 

 

Well done to the children, who behaved brilliantly throughout the day and to everyone 

who attended to support the children and the school. A special thank you also to all the 

school staff who were at school from the crack of dawn to get the day ready, with a 

specific shout out to Mrs Barnes who coordinated the day ð timetables, rotas, stickers, t-

shirts (which looked bright and colourful) and all the myriad of arrangements that go on 

in the background. It was a pleasure to be a part of and I was incredibly proud of Team 

RIVERSIDEJ 



The whole week has been 

focused on sport, exercise and 

physical activity and Sports 

Games Day was of course a 

big part of it. However, other 

activities have also been 

happening throughout the 

week. We enjoyed a skipping 

workshop and assembly from 

ôDan the Skipping Manõ on 

Monday, a day-long Dance 

Zumba fest with XXX on 

Tuesday and we even had 

Go-Karts on the playground 

on Wednesday. Cricket, 

tennis, netball and 

rounders matches 

between children and 

teachers and a whole 

host of other activities, 

including the daily mile, have all been really exciting, challenging 

and fun for the children. Physical exercise and fitness is really 

important for all of our children and Iõm impressed by the 

determination, resilience and participation from everyone 

throughout the week. 

 

Away from the sport, the learning and experiences have 

continued for all 

children at RIVERSIDE. 

Y4 had a special visit to 

an ôauthorõs in the 

roundõ event at Kidwells Park, organised by 

Maidenhead Library. They met Horrid Henry and 

learned from children author about their stories 

and the importance of learning language. 
Jeanette Kemp contacted us to say òPlease 

pass on my thanks to the pupils and staff that 

attended our Mischief Maker event 

yesterday in Kidwells Park. 

Despite the hot weather the children 

were brilliant and really entered into 

the spirit of the occasion.ó Iõd like to 

thank Mrs Persen for organizing the 

event who was very proud of the 

conduct of our children on the day. 

 

 



The children in 

Reception have 

also been 

making the 

most of the 

outdoors too 

this week, 

investigating 

floating and 

sinking by 

making foil 

boats and then 

estimating and testing how many cubes, gems 

and rocks it would take before they sank. They 

loved experimenting in the water 

and compared their designs, 

changing and improving them 

throughout. The best bit was 

tasting their home-made ice 

cream as a treat for working so 

hard! 

 

Elsewhere, children were working 

as a team to build a symmetrical 

model fro a set of very shiny 

blocks. They looked from all angles 

and tried hard to make it the same on both sides. Take a look at the picture and decide 

how successful you think they were! 

Nursery children had the first of two trips to Marlow Park. They enjoyed the park and the 

swings, looked at the river and especially the special picnic they had together for lunch.  

 


